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Headteacher’s message 

What a lovely way to end the term, with our 

Carol concert and special visitor to school 

today! It has been a magical end to term for all 

our wonderful children that have worked so 

hard and been kind and thoughtful friends. 

We are all very proud of the wonderful singing 

in our outdoor Christmas carol concert and 

were lucky the weather was kind to us. It was 

lovely to hear the story of the Nativity through 

song.   

Father Keith joined us virtually for a Christmas 

blessing, and we all thought about the real 

meaning of Christmas and how we are helping 

keep our family and friends safe. 

Thank you for your kind and generous gifts we 
feel very blessed. We all wish you a Happy, 
Healthy and Safe Christmas and best wishes 
for the New Year. 

Kind regards, 

Mrs Down and Mrs Wall 

 

Little Stars! 

This fortnight we are celebrating the 

achievements of the following children who 

have received a Headteacher’s Award for 

exceptional work and wonderful behaviour or 

attitude to learning.  

 Ahana 

 Ianthe 

 Sienna 

 Oliver He 

 Oscar  

 Maria 

 Isabella L 

 Damiano 

 Charlize 

Well done to these children! 

Virtual parent meeting 

We would like to invite you to a virtual meeting 
to share expectations for the year and ways to 
support your child.  This will be recorded, so if 
you cannot attend you will be able to access 
the meeting via Teams. 

Year 2—Monday 10th January, 4.00-4.30pm 

Year 1—Tuesday 11th January, 4.00-4.30pm 

EYFS—Thursday 13th January, 4.00-4.30pm 

More information and joining instructions to 
follow. 

Angel winners 

Congratulations to all our super creative 

artists that designed beautiful angels.  It 

was difficult to choose the winning 

designs as they were all so lovely. A 

special well done to  

Angela, Ahana, Theo, George, Dylan and 
Thomas. 

Year 1 P.E. days 

From January, Year 1 P.E. days will be 
Mondays and Tuesdays. 

Covid –19 isolation into the new 

term 

We hope that you all stay well and have a 
healthy Christmas.  If your child has a 
confirmed positive PCR test over the 
holidays and their isolation period crosses 
into the new term starting on the 5th 
January, please email the school office with 
the isolation period end date, as supplied by 
Track and Trace. 

If your child develops COVID symptoms 
before the new term begins, you must book 
a PCR test for them and not return them to 
school until you have received a negative 
test result.  



Notices and Reminders 

School Lunches  

Week commencing 5 January we will be on Week 2 of the dinner menu.  Week commencing 10 January we will be on Week 3 of the 
dinner menu.   

In addition to the red and green choices there is the option of a jacket potato with either cheese, baked beans, or tuna mayonnaise 
available every day. 

Week 3 – 10 Jan 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Red 
Pasta Neapolitan with 
Herby Bread  & Chef’s 

Salad 
  

Red 
Chicken Biryani with 

Carrots 
  

Red 
Roast British  

Gammon with Roast  
Potatoes,  Green 
Beans  & Gravy 

Red 
British Beef Burger in 

a Bun with  Oven 
Baked Chips &  

Coleslaw 

Red 
Tempura Vinegar Infused 

Pollock Goujons with 
Oven Baked Potato 

Wedges & Baked Beans 
 

Green 
Cauliflower & Broccoli 

Cheese with  Homemade 
Bread & Sweetcorn 

Green 
Sweet Potato Whirl 

with  1/2 Jacket Potato 
& Baked Beans 

Green 
Shepherdess Pie 
Filled Yorkshire  

Pudding with Broccoli 
& Gravy 

Green 
Veggie Hot Dog with  
Oven Baked Chips & 

Peas 

Green 
Veggie Fingers with  
Oven Baked Potato 

Wedges  & Sweetcorn 

Pudding 
Shortbread Biscuit (v) 

Pudding 
Yoghurt Selection with 
Fresh Fruit (v) 

Pudding 
Fruit Crumble &  
Custard (v) 

Pudding 
Chocolate Muffin (v) 

Pudding 
Ginger Sponge with  
Vanilla Sauce (v) 

Week 2 - 5 Jan 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

  Red 
Roast Chicken with 
Yorkshire Pudding, 

Roast Potatoes, 
Sweetcorn and Gravy 
  

Red 
Breaded Chicken 

Goujons with Oven 
Baked Potato  

Wedges & Carrots 
  

Red 
Salmon Fish Fingers or 
Breaded Pollock Fillet 

with  Oven Baked Chips 
& Peas 

  

  Green 
Quorn Fillet with 

Sage & Onion Stuff-
ing, Roast Potatoes, 

Green Beans &  
Gravy 

  

Green 
Vegetable & Bean 

Wrap with Chef’s Sal-
ad 

  

Green 
French Bread Pizza with  

Oven Baked Chips & 
Coleslaw 

  

  Pudding 
Yoghurt Selection 
with Fresh Fruit (v) 

Pudding 
Orange Muffin &  
Orange Wedges (v) 

Pudding 
Chocolate Sponge & 
Chocolate Sauce (v) 

Help keep our children safe online in 2022 and beyond! 

Christmas Facebook Live on keeping children safe, offline and on phones, games & devices  

https://www.facebook.com/events/900852587457608/ 

Some of our children will be lucky enough to receive new devices, games consoles and even phones for Christmas. 
Many of the rest will have access in one way or another to internet-enabled devices. We all want to ensure that 
everyone in our school community has a safe Christmas holiday, online and beyond.  

We encourage the positive use of technology at school and often talk about the fun that goes on in lessons, but we also 
discuss the scary things too throughout the year. As we approach the holidays, why not find out about how parents and 
carers can help – whether by setting parental time and age controls (before you wrap new ones), or simply by finding 
out more about what’s going on?  

There will be a Facebook Live drop-in for parents and carers on Monday 20 December 7pm on the @LGfLDigiSafe 
channel talking about staying safe online and offline too – what to worry about and what not, and how to have tricky 
conversations at home. There will also be discussion of how parents can help with bullying, relationships, criminal and 
sexual exploitation and simply starting tricky conversations!  

Sign up now by heading to facebook.com/LGfLDigiSafe/posts where you can click ‘Interested’ / ‘Going’ on the post to 
receive a reminder when it is about to go live.  

Please also remember before buying Christmas presents that games, series and films (including on Netflix!) have age 
ratings linked to their content, not their difficulty (we often forget for games that they are also rated 18 for the same 
reasons as films - language, sex and violence).  

You may wish to visit the parentsafe.lgfl.net website where you will find many of the resources that will be presented to 
you on the evening.  

https://www.facebook.com/events/900852587457608/
https://www.facebook.com/lgfldigisafe/posts
https://parentsafe.lgfl.net


Useful Information 

IMPORTANT!  

 

Year Two parents will need to apply for a Year Three space for 

their child for September 2022, even if they intend for their child 

to go to Walsh Junior School.  It is imperative that you apply 

before the deadline of January 15th or you may not be offered 

one of your schools of choice.  The on-line system will open on 

November 1st and you can change your choice of schools any 

time up to 15th January. 

You will need to apply online if you have access to the Internet 

via the following website: 

www.surreycc.gov.uk/admissions - if you pay your Council Tax 

to Surrey County Council 

www.hants.gov.uk/admissions - if you pay your Council Tax to 

Hampshire County Council 

 

It does not matter if you are applying on the Hampshire website 

for a Surrey School or vice versa. After the closing date, the 

application information will be shared between the two counties. 

 

If you need a paper copy of the application form for a postal 

application, please let the school office know.  Similarly, if you 

need assistance completing the paperwork please let the school 

office know. 

 

You can download the ‘ParentComms’ app to your mobile 

device to receive notifications about your application.  

Once you have submitted your application you will receive a 

confirmation email. 

 

You can apply online for a school place 

from this date. 

Closing date for applications.  However, the 

councils welcome early applications 

School offer letters are posted first class.  If 

you applied on-line you will be sent an email in the evening with 

the outcome and you can also view your school offer online. 

You must confirm, by this date, whether you wish 

to accept or decline the place you have been offered. 

Please note that if you are applying for a sibling to start in 

September 2022, and you have a child in our school or Walsh 

Junior School, you should tick the box which states that your 

child is a sibling as you will be given sibling priority status. 

Special Diet Applications 

Our school caterer Twelve15 has put a new 
procedure in place for those children who have a 
food intolerance, allergy or follow a cultural or 
religious diet. If your child falls into one of these 
categories then parents are required to apply for a 
special diet online.  

 
To apply please click on the link below, and on their 
Allergies and Special Diets webpage scroll down to 
APPLY FOR SPECIAL DIET NOW! 
 
https://itstwelve15.co.uk/allergies/  

Second-hand School Uniform for sale 

We have a good selection of second-hand school 
uniform for sale.  Logoed items are priced at £1 per 
item and non-logoed items at 50p per item.  All 
money received supports our school PTA. 

 

It’s good to grow 

Walsh Memorial C of E Infant School is registered 

with Morrisons It’s Good To Grow scheme.  

Morrison’s are giving FREE gardening equipment to 

schools. 

For every £10 you spend (in store or online) at 
Morrisons, you’ll get a Grow Token to help our 
school get everything we need to get growing. 
Download the MyMorrisons app today to start 
collecting Grow Tokens and choose Walsh 
Memorial C of E Infant School to donate them to. 

Our school will be able to exchange our Grow 

Tokens for FREE gardening equipment to get kids 

growing. 

PTA Facebook  page 

To join the PTA Facebook page, go to Walsh Memorial 

C of E Infants’ PTA and request to join.  Here you will 

be able to keep up with fundraising activities.  

Birthdays 

To celebrate your child’s birthday 
your child is invited to come to school 
dressed in their own clothes (suitable for a school day, 
no dressing up costumes please) on the school day 
closest to their birthday. 

We ask that you do not bring in sweets to share with 
the class as we are not able to share them from 
school.  If you would like to do something to mark the 
occasion, we would welcome a new book donated to 
your child’s class, which will receive a donation book 
plate inside the cover with your child’s name. 

http://www.surreycc.gov.uk/admissions
http://www.hants.gov.uk/admissions
https://itstwelve15.co.uk/allergies/


 
Home Learning at Walsh 

 
If you need to self-isolate but your child is still well, wherever possible they need to 
attend school.  If this is not possible and your child cannot attend school you will still 
be able to access learning for your child. We will use a blended approach to learning, 
having a mix of live and recorded sessions and paper copies covering all areas of the 
curriculum. We will use Teams to provide the online learning where your child will join 
our lessons virtually. We will provide any extra resources on Teams to support this 
learning.  
The learning will include: 

English 
Maths 
Phonics 
RE story  
Other curriculum areas 

 
You will only be able to access this learning if your family or child need to self-isolate. 
You should have your Teams login and your Teacher will send you an invite to join 
the sessions. Any supporting paper copies will be found on Teams in files, or we can 
post or drop off learning to you. Please speak to the Office or send your class teacher 
a Class Dojo message. 
If you need more information on how to access Teams, please phone the School    
Office and we can help and provide you with a helpful guide to support you. 
The learning that your child will access is the same learning that their peers are   
learning in school and will ensure continued education and a daily connection with 
their class and Teacher.  
Our new Reception children will be sent instructions on how to access Teams.  
Please contact your Teacher via Class Dojo if you have any questions or need any 
support, or speak to the Office.  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 



COVID—Reminders 

What to do if a member of you household is showing COVID symptoms 

 
  
 The person showing symptoms should request a test and the entire household must self-isolate at 

home pending the test result.   
 
 This means that you should keep your children at home until the result is received.  Please inform the 

school on the first day of absence. 
 
 If the test result is positive your whole household must continue to self-isolate until the date advised by 

the NHS.  Please advise us of this date. 
 
 Please keep in communication with the school and inform us if any other member of your household 

develops symptoms and subsequently has a positive test result, as this could impact on our school 
bubbles. 

 
 If the result is negative we ask that you send your child back to school as soon as possible.  Please 

send them in on the day that the result is received if that is practical, or on the next day if that is not fea-
sible.  If your child is the one who had the negative result they can return as soon as they are well 
enough.  Please inform the school of the negative test result. 

   

What to do if a member of your household is showing COVID symptoms 

The main symptoms of coronavirus are: 

 a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to measure your temperature) 

 a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if 
you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual) 

 a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things 
smell or taste different to normal (Most people with coronavirus have at least 1 of these symptoms.) 

 
 This is a reminder of guidelines sent out earlier in the autumn.  
 

 The person showing symptoms should request a test and they must self-isolate at home pending the test result.  Other 
members of the household who are fully vaccinated (14 days from final vaccination dose) or under 18, do not need to 
isolate unless they start to show symptoms. Please see the following link for further clarification https://www.nhs.uk/
conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-and-treatment/when-to-self-isolate-and-what-to-do/ 

 

 This means that the individual with symptoms should stay at home until the result is received.  Please inform the school on 
the first day of absence. 

 

 If your child receives a positive PCR test result they must continue to self-isolate until the date advised by the 
NHS.  Please advise us of this date. 

 

 Please keep in communication with the school and inform us if any other member of your household develops symptoms 
and subsequently has a positive test result. 

 

 If your child receives a negative PCR test result we ask that you send your child back to school as soon as they are well 
enough.  Please send them in on the day that the result is received if that is practical, or on the next day if that is not 
feasible.  Please inform the school of the negative test result. 

   
Please follow these guidelines very carefully to help us keep our community safe. 

Asymptomatic testing information for parents and adults in households with children at school or college 

NHS Test and Trace announced earlier this week, that all adults in households with school and college age children without 

symptoms can now access regular rapid coronavirus (COVID-19) testing (laminar  flow test). 

Test kits can either be collected or ordered online, as set out below.  

Please share the information below with your parent networks to help answer any questions they may have: 

Undertaking regular, rapid coronavirus (COVID-19) testing helps reduce transmission of the virus. Parents and other adults in 

households with children at school or college, who do not have symptoms, can now access regular, rapid coronavirus (COVID-

19) testing. 

Tests are fast, easy and completely free. There are different ways for a households to collect their test to take at home, twice-

weekly:  

 through your employer, if they offer testing to employees 

         by collecting a home test kit from a local test site – anyone aged 18 or over can collect 2 packs of 7 tests 

         by ordering a home test kit online – please do not order online if you can access testing through other routes, this frees up 

home delivery for those who need it most. 

If you have any queries about the tests, and you live in England, please call 119 (free from mobiles and landlines). Lines are 

open every day from 7am to 11pm.Tests are not available from schools or colleges.  

Children of primary school age (and below) without symptoms are not being asked to take a test. 

Testing is voluntary, but strongly recommended to all who are eligible. Alongside the vaccine, washing hands, wearing face 

coverings, and maintaining social distancing, rapid testing plays a vital role in reducing transmission rates. Getting into the habit 

of regular testing as part of our everyday lives will help us all to play our part and do what we can to protect each other. 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/rapid-lateral-flow-testing-for-households-and-bubbles-of-school-pupils-and-staff


Inset Days 2021/22: 

4th January 2022 

21 February 2022 

6th June 2022 

 

Date Event Time 

 Spring Term 2022  

Tuesday 4th January 

2022 
INSET day—school closed to children All day 

Wednesday 5th January Start of Spring Term 8.45—9.00am 

Monday 10th January Year 2 Virtual parents meeting 4.00-4.30pm 

Tuesday 11th January Year 1 Virtual parents meeting 4.00-4.30pm 

Thursday 13th January EYFS Virtual parents meeting 4.00-4.30pm 

Saturday 15th January 

2022 

Deadline for receipt of Reception and Year 3 

applications for Sep 2022 
 

Friday 11th February Love Pause Day All day 

14th—18th February Half Term Holiday  

Monday 21 February INSET day—school closed to children All Day 

Wednesday 30th March Year 2 visit to Legoland Windsor 9.00am-4.00pm 

Friday 1st April End of Spring Term—early finish 

approximate finish 

1.10pm (to be 

confirmed) 

 Summer Term 2022  

Tuesday 19th April  Start of Summer Term 8.45—9.00am 

30th May—3rd June Half Term Holiday  

Monday 6th June 2022 INSET day—school closed to children All day 

Friday 22nd July End of Spring Term—early finish 

approximate finish 

1.10pm (to be 

confirmed) 


